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Mr Patrick Marfleet Your Ref:  2016/1678/P
London Borough of Camden

Town Hall, _ Our Ref: CLO19631
Camden Town Hall Extension, 06/109

Argyle Street, Contact:  Laura O'Gorman

Camden,
London,
WC1H 8ND

13 April 2016

Dear Mr Marfleet

TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 (AS AMENDED)
NATIONAL PLANNING POLICY FRAMEWORK 2012

Parker House, 25 Parker Street, London WC2B 5PA

Submission of Written Scheme of Investigation, to secure a programme of
archaeological mitigation required by condition 5 of planning permission
reference 2012/6132/P dated 30/08/2013, for Redevelopment of the site to
provide 43 residential units (40 x private and 3 x affordable) within a six storey
plus basement building and retention of the existing facade to Parker Street,
following demolition of the existing hostel accommodation and former Aldwych
Workshops on Parker Mews and associated storage, cycle parking, refuse and
landscape works (Class C3).

Recommend Approval of Archaeological Written Scheme of Investigation

Thank you for your consultation dated 01 April 2016.

The Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service (GLAAS) provides
archaeological advice to boroughs in accordance with the National Planning Policy
Framework and GLAAS Charter.

Having considered the submitted document | confirm it accords with relevant
standards and guidance and that it is in compliance with the condition.

Once the WSI has been approved, the start date should be communicated by the

archaeological practice to this office. | will conduct monitoring visits on behalf of
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your office.

The archaeological condition will not be fully satisfied until all works are complete,
including any post-excavation assessment/analysis leading to publication.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require further information. This
response relates solely to archaeological issues.

Please note that this response relates solely to archaeological considerations. If
necessary, Historic England's Development Mangement or Historic Places teams
should be consulted separately regarding statutory matters.

Yours sincere

Laura O'Gorman
Archaeology Advisor

Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service
Planning Group: London

1 WATERHOUSE SQUARE, 138 — 142 HOLBORN, LONDON, ECIN 2ST

B
§‘; :”’ o Telephone 020 7973 3000 Facsimile 020 7973 3001
8 £ www. historicengland.org. uk
‘a-,“‘\'n“ Please note that Historic ENgland operates an access to information policy.

Correspondence or information which you send ts may therefore become publicly availabie



